



CITY OF VINCENT

## ARTS ADVISORY GROUP

Thursday, 6 September 2018 at 6:00pm

Venue: Committee Room

City of Vincent Administration and Civic Centre  
244 Vincent (corner Loftus) Street, Leederville

### MINUTES

#### Attendees:

##### City of Vincent Councillors

Cr Jimmy Murphy (Chair)  
Cr Joanne Fotakis

##### Community Representatives

Mr Simon Venturi	Ms Kaye Guthrie Adonis
Mr Graham Hay	Ms Jessica Darlow
Ms Claire Stokes	Ms Sioux Tempestt

##### City of Vincent Officers

Michael Quirk – Director Community Engagement (MQ)  
Tegan Patrucco – Arts and Activation Officer (TP)

##### Guest Speakers

Luke Davey – Obscure View  
Jon Denaro – Obscure View

##### Apologies

Cr Joanne Fotakis  
Ms Julie Rosario  
Ms Laura Warren  
Dr Sandy Toussaint  
Gemma Carter – Acting Manager Marketing and Communications (GC)

\*\*\*\*\*

#### 1. **Welcome / Declaration of Opening** – Acknowledgement of Country

JM opened the meeting at 6.04pm and acknowledged the traditional custodians of the land on which the meeting was held, and paid respect to the elders past, present and emerging.

#### 2. **Apologies**

Cr Fotakis, Julie Rosario, Laura Warren, Sandy Toussaint and Gemma Carter were noted as apologies.

#### 3. **Confirmation of Previous Minutes** – 2 August 2018

The minutes from the previous meeting held 2 August 2018 were confirmed as a true and correct record.

#### 4. Business

##### 4.1 Urban Artwalk – Luke Davey and Jon Denaro (Obscure View)

Luke Davey and Jon Denaro presented their vision for public art spaces between the West End Arts Precinct, Leederville and Northbridge. The following goals were discussed:

- Insertion of footing and plinths in outdoor spaces for artworks to be displayed and frequently changed
- Tying in the Guerrilla Arts project with the Urban Artwalk
- Creating space for public art, rather than the actual art itself
- Addressing the barriers to artists entering the realm of public sculptural works
- Establishing art infrastructure in the area

An Urban Artwalk Working Group was established and it was suggested to include the West End Arts Precinct Town Team, BikeWest, Obscure View, TP and members of the Arts Advisory Group.

##### 4.2 Action Log

Discussion was had concerning the need for the Action Log to continue to be included on the minutes. It was decided that the Arts Development Action Plan would be used as an ongoing Action Log with the associated timeline.

#### 5. Visual Art Projects/Opportunities

##### 5.1 Pride – Expression of Interests and Assessments

TP reported that while many applications had been received for the Pride month Traffic Control Box opportunities, only one submission had been received for the Lightbox Laneway. Discussion was had concerning extending the submission deadline and utilising the Arts Advisory Group member's artist networks to further promote the opportunity.

##### 5.2 Murals:

###### *Chatsworth Deli*

TP reported that the submissions to the open EOI mural opportunity were due to close the following day, and that many submissions had been received already.

###### *Mural Guidelines Review*

It was decided that a Mural Guidelines review Working Group would be established including TP, SV, ST and KG.

##### 5.3 Co-working Space

TP reported that the City of Vincent had been approached as a potential partner in running an arts space in the warehouse at 636 Newcastle St, Leederville. The City would have access to some office space and the big warehouse space for exhibitions, performances etc. Discussion was had concerning the merits and drawbacks of this opportunity and whether there is staff capacity to manage the space. It was suggested that the City consider an alternative way to support local artists to access affordable working space that is less hands-on.

## **6. Performance Art Projects/Opportunities**

### **6.1 Perth Symphony Orchestra – Halloween**

TP reported that the Perth Symphony Orchestra will be doing a pop-up quartet at the North Perth Halloween event.

### **6.2 Jazz Precinct**

JM reported that he and TP had met with Pete Jeavons from Jazz WA to discuss the development of the Jazz Precinct and City of Vincent's possible involvement in the Perth International Jazz Festival in 2019.

### **6.3 CoV Film Project**

TP reported that Revelation Perth International Film Festival have been contracted again to run the City of Vincent Film project for 2018/19, and that it will be opened for submissions soon. TP requested that the Arts Advisory Group promote the opportunity to their networks.

## **7. Close / Next Meeting**

JM closed the meeting at 7.22pm. The meeting that was due to held on 4 October 2018 was cancelled; therefore, the next meeting scheduled is on Thursday, 1 November 2018.